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STATES ON DUTY ABROAD

NOVEMBER 25, 1942.-Ordered to be printed

Mr. GEoRGE, from the Com;nittee on Finance, submitted the following

REP ORT
[To accompany H. R. 7792]

The Committee on Finance, to whom was referred the bill (1I. R.
7792) to accord free entry to bona fide gifts from members of the
arme(l forces of the United States o1 (Iutya bload, having considered
the same, report favorably thereon without amiendiment alnd recom-
mend that the bill (1o pass.
The committee received testimony from representatives of the

War Department on the proposed legislation as to the intent and
Plulrpose of thle measure, and also for the further information of the
Senate there is attached hereto and made a part of this report a
letter anllressed to theo chairman of the Senate Military Affairs
Committee from the Secretary of War, under the (late of October 12,
1942, which is self-explanatory and gives the views of that Department.

WAR DE'PARTMENT,
Washington, October 12, 1942.

IIOn. ROn)n'r R. REYNOLDS,
Mlnair inin, Milita ry Affairs Coininittee,

United States Senate.
DE1Alt SENATOR REYNOLi)S: There is enclosed( a draft of a bill to accordl free

entry to bona fide gifts from members of the armed forces of thoe United States
on (diuty abroad, which the War Departnment recommends be enacte(d into law.
The purpose of the( proposed legislation is to provide for the entry of so much

of any shipment of bona fide gifts as does not exceed $50 in value without thle
payment of customs (luties, charges or exactions or internal revenue taxes for
the duration of the present war and 6 months thereafter when such gifts are
sent by members of the armed forces on duty abroad.

It has come to the attention of the War Department that while gifts sent from
American soldiers in the British Isles to relatives and friends here at home are not
subject to British export license requirements, they remrtain subject to the United
States customs regulations. Collection of the fees from the American senders in
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the British Isles has been found to be impractical)le. As a consequence, the
recipients of the presents In the United States are required to pay the customs
charges on the articles received. The problem is not confined to gifts sent by
members of the Army stationed in the British Isles but is applicable to gifts sent
by our forces from any foreign country.

It is anticipated that (luring the Christmas season many gifts sent by members
of our armed forces to relatives and friends will not reach intended donees if the
donees are required to pay customs duties pursuant to existing law.
The proposed measure will not result in an increase in administrative expenses

but will involve the loss of revenue relatively negligible in amount.
Trhe Bureau of the Budget advises that there is no objection to the submission

of this proposed legislation for the consideration of the Kongress.
Sincerely yours,

H1ENRY L. STIM5ON,
Secretary of War.a


